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Michael A. Berardi        Ford Motor Company 
Director           P. O. Box 1904 
Service Engineering Operations       Dearborn, Michigan 48121 
Ford Customer Service Division 

July 28, 2015 
TO: All U.S. Ford and Lincoln Dealers 

SUBJECT: DEMONSTRATION / DELIVERY HOLD Advance Notice – Compliance Recall 15C08 
Certain 2015 Model Year MKT Town Car Vehicles with Livery Package 
Incomplete Livery Configuration 

AFFECTED VEHICLES 

Vehicle  Model Year Assembly Plant Build Dates 

MKT Town Car with 
Livery Package 

2015 Oakville February 9, 2015 through June 4, 2015 

Affected vehicles are identified in OASIS and FSA VIN list. 

REASON FOR THIS COMPLIANCE RECALL 

On some of the affected vehicles, the livery configuration process may not have been completed, 
resulting in vehicles being shipped without the second row seat.  Affected vehicles are labeled for five 
passenger occupancy, and if equipped with only two designated seating positions, do not conform to 
the requirements specified by Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) No. 110 regarding 
designated seating capacity or FMVSS No. 225 regarding child seat tether anchorages. 

Additionally, some of the affected vehicles may have been shipped without the cargo area cover, 
cargo load floor, or the optional full size spare tire (if equipped). 

SERVICE ACTION 

DO NOT DEMONSTRATE OR DELIVER any of the affected vehicles involved in this compliance 
recall. 
An update will be provided to dealers with additional information when it becomes available.  Until 
then, dealers are encouraged to inspect affected vehicles for the equipment listed below.  If all of the 
equipment is present, contact the Special Service Support Center for assistance with closing this 
compliance recall. 

 Second row seat 
 Cargo area cover (pull shade) 
 Cargo load floor 
 Full size spare tire (if equipped) 

CUSTOMER NOTIFICATION 

Because affected vehicles have been identified prior to customer delivery, owners will not be notified 
of this recall.  
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PLEASE NOTE:      

Federal law requires dealers to complete this recall service before a new vehicle is delivered to 
the buyer or lessee.  Violation of this requirement by a dealer could result in a civil penalty of 
up to $7,000 per vehicle.  Correct all vehicles in your new vehicle inventory prior to delivery   

QUESTIONS? 

Special Service Support Center (Dealer Assistance Only)  1-800-325-5621 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael A. Berardi 


